Walking to Compostela - Journeying in Faith for 20 – 35 year olds.
The Diocese of Kerry are organising a walking pilgrimage for 20 – 35 year olds to Santiago de Compostela from May 9th – 16th 2009. This journey in faith will consist of 115 km walk over 7 days through Galician landscapes and ancient pathways, leading to the majestic city of Santiago de Compostela. Legend holds that the remains of St James the Apostle were carried by boat from Jerusalem to northern Spain where they are buried on the site of what is now the city of Santiago de Compostela. Over the years, hundreds of thousands of people have travelled all or part of the Camino de Santiago that stretches from Saint Jean Pied de Port on the French side of the Pyranees to Santiago de Compostela. It is hoped that a group of 15 people from the Diocese (20 – 35 year olds) will complete the final section of the ancient way of St James.  
This pilgrimage aims to offer a group of young people in the diocese an experience of faith that they may not have experienced before and a chance for personal reflection away from their everyday lives. The fact that it’s a walking pilgrimage is also significant – walking is the slowest form of transport so it gives people a chance to slow down in their own lives. It is a chance to simply unplug, to pray, to reaffirm their faith, to give thanks, to find inspiration. It is an opportunity to take part in a rich tradition of wandering the same path in the same spirit that pilgrims have travelled for over a thousand years in a country steeped in magnificent beauty, history and faith. We’re hoping it will give people a “once in a lifetime trip” that will leave unforgettable memories.
Anyone who is interested in walking this seven day pilgrimage, please attend an information evening on Wednesday 14th January at 7.30 pm, KDYS (Irrelagh Hall), Fair Hill, Killarney. For further information please contact Helena on 064 30532
